
Wormholt News

Friday 13th September

Head’s Chat

Dear Families,

We’ve had a fabulous week at Wormholt. The children have settled back so well after the Summer
holidays. They have been thinking about their Class Charters, which focus on what they want to achieve
and how they will behave in their new class, all linked to our Rights Respecting ethos. They have all been
working hard to show their new teachers how wonderful they are.

I would like to introduce Ms Musa, who is teaching Year 3 this year. I hope she will be very happy in our
school.

All the staff and children have really enjoyed playtimes. I wonder what your children have been telling
you! Please come and give us feedback in the playground after school one day. One of the best things
I’ve observed this week is how well the children are playing with children from different year groups. The
other day, there was a group of children from Y1 to Y6, who created an aeroplane and were going on
holiday to Miami, travelling in 1st Class! Their enthusiasm and creativity was incredible😊

We are really looking forward to seeing you all next Friday (20th) for our Picnic in the Park. Thank
you for your patience with the change of date, but this week has turned quite cold, whereas next
week promises to be much warmer.

Have a lovely weekend everyone

Mrs Hargie

Headteacher



Parking Outside School

Just to let everyone know, we have been in touch with the local authority, community police and other
health and safety agencies, who are going to be monitoring the parking issues and coming up with a
safety plan moving forwards.

Opal Playground

We have had lots of fun this week in our Opal playground. The
children have been really creative and have been trying to make dens
to play in! If anyone has any old, very big sheets at home that they
don’t need anymore, please can we have them?😀

Just a reminder for all children to bring a coat every day and have a
spare change of clothes at school in case they get wet/muddy.

We would also be grateful for some donations for our Opal Playground . If you have any of the following
items that you are no longer using and would be happy to donate to the school, please bring them into
the Office;

● Child waterproof coat (all sizes)
● Child welly boots (all sizes)
● Empty cardboard boxes (from parcel deliveries - please remove personal address labels)
● Chalk
● Felt tip pens
● Toys in good condition - including dolls, prams
● Old sheets

We would also love to know if any of our parents are builders. We really want to make a giant
sandpit for the children and rather than pay silly money, we want to make one out of wooden
sleepers.

We just need an expert to help us! Please come and see one of SLT in the playground if you are
skilled in this area!



Wormholt Parent Group

Did you know that we have a Parents of Wormholt group (POW) who help plan
lovely events for our families. Last year this included our International Evening,
Eid Party, Summer fete and a Year 6 Prom! We are still looking for parents to join
this amazing team. If you are interested in becoming a part of this, please speak
to Ms Virdee in the playground after school one day!

Fundraising with ASDA!

ASDA's Cashpot for Schools has landed! Please sign up so the school can earn some extra money!

In a game changing new campaign, fronted by Joe Wicks, the supermarket is offering to donate 0.5% of

the value of any shop done at Asda until 30th November 2024 to customers’ primary school of choice –

when you shop using Asda Rewards.



Zone the Home

Is your Primary School child struggling to manage their feelings? Are
you unsure how to help them through their anxiety, anger or
sadness?

INSPIRE are running Emotional Regulation workshops for parents/
Carers to learn strategies and practical tools using the Zones of
Regulation framework. During the workshop you will explore how to
set up check ins and visual support, identify triggers, build a toolbox
of regulation strategies and create daily structures to help your child
and family thrive This workshop is held Online Via MS Teams. It is
running on these dates/times

● Tuesday 1st October - 12.15pm to 1.15pm
● Tuesday 1st October - 2.00pm to 3.00pm
● Wednesday 20th November - 10.00am to 11.00am
● Wednesday 20th November - 5.30pm to 6.30pm

Book your place in advance with inspire@lbhf.gov.uk

Toilet Training

INSPIRE are running online via Teams Toilet training sessions to support parents
with toilet training on

● Friday 20th September - Session 1 : Getting started
● Friday 4th October - Session 2: A whole New World

Each session starts at 10.15am. You will need to join both sessions to
understand your child's toilet training journey. If you wish to attend these
sessions please email Sandie at : Sandie.briggs@lbhf.gov.uk

mailto:inspire@lbhf.gov.uk
mailto:Sandie.briggs@lbhf.gov.uk


Class Assemblies

We are pleased to announce the dates of our class assemblies for this year. These are held in the
bottom hall from 10.10am to 10.30am. Doors open at 10.05am. Please can we remind you that any
photographs or videos taken during class assemblies are for personal use only and should NOT be
shared on any social media. Many thanks. We hope to see you there!

Please see the list of upcoming dates below:

Date Year Group Class

Friday 25th October 2024 Year 6 Seoul

Friday 22nd November 2024 Year 6 Santiago

Friday 24th January 2025 Year 1 Havana

Friday 14th February 2025 Year 5 Tripoli

Friday 14th March 2025 Year 2 La Paz

Friday 28th March 2025 Year 2 Lima

Friday 2nd May 2025 Year 3 Washington

Friday 23rd May 2025 Reception Ottawa

Friday 6th June 2025 Year 4 Athens

Friday 20th June 2025 Reception Oslo

Reader of the Week

This week, the Star Readers of the Week are Nuala from Seoul (Y6) and Shad from La Paz (Y2)

Well Done both of you!



School Uniform Recycling

The next recycled school uniform sale will be held next week, Thursday 17th September . On this day,
you will be able to swap one item of recycled school uniform with one item that you are donating.
Alternatively, you could buy any of the recycled school uniform for 50p per item.

The sale is held from 3.05pm to 3.25pm by the Office under the shelter. Please see below for the next
dates.

● Tuesday 17th September 2024
● Tuesday 22nd October 2024
● Monday 18th November 2024
● Thursday 16th January 2025
● Tuesday 11th February 2025
● Tuesday 29th April 2025
● Thursday 22nd May 2025
● Tuesday 1st July 2024

Secondary School Transfer - Year 6 Families

Thank you to all the Y6 parents/carers who were able to attend the Secondary Transfer session on 10th
September. We do hope you found it useful. Kim will be emailing ALL Y6 parents/carers the information
shared from the transition meeting, to assist you in applying for secondary school.

Below is the web address for the LBHF Moving Up Brochure.

https://www.lbhf.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2024-09/hf-moving-on-up-brochure-2025.pdf

We would advise you to visit any school you are interested in before applying.

Apply Via Local Authority:

https://www.lbhf.gov.uk/children-and-young-people/schools-and-colleges/school-admissions/transfer-s
econdary-school-2024

If you would like some assistance making your application, please contact Kim in the school office.

The closing date for applications is 31 October 2024

The link is for families living in Hammersmith & Fulham. If you live in another borough, you will need to
apply through your home Local Authority.

https://www.lbhf.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2024-09/hf-moving-on-up-brochure-2025.pdf
https://www.lbhf.gov.uk/children-and-young-people/schools-and-colleges/school-admissions/transfer-secondary-school-2024
https://www.lbhf.gov.uk/children-and-young-people/schools-and-colleges/school-admissions/transfer-secondary-school-2024


Weekly Book Review

This week we have three book reviews from children in Santiago class (Year 6)

Book: The First cat in Space ate Pizza By Mac Barnett & Shawn Harris

I recently finished reading this wonderful book. The three main characters are a
toenail clipping robot called Loz4000, an ordinary cat, and a moon queen. In
the story they have one goal, which is to save the moon from being eaten by
rats. It is a very funny and adventurous book .I highly recommend it!

By Maida

Book: The Pirates of Pompeii by Caroline Lawrence

When children begin to go missing from camp, four friends called Flavia,Johnathan, Lubia
and Lupus embark on an exciting adventure investigating a powerful man. They are led to
an eerie trail and have no hope of coming back! This book is part of the series Roman
Mysteries. I would really recommend you read this book in Year 6 as it introduces you to a
wide range of vocabulary and is a very thrilling book. You never know what is going to
happen next!

By Jacoba

Book: Twist of Gold By Michael Morpurgo

What I like: I like that there are a lot of plot twists , drama and compulsion.

What I dislike: personally I don't have any dislikes !

Rating: 5/5 I would totally recommend this book

By Abed



Skills Builder Weekly Challenge

Have you been completing any of these skills builder challenges at home? Please let us know how you
are finding these. Here is this week's challenge!

Skills Builder has resources available for parents/carers on their website. The Home Zone helps parents
and carers to build their child’s essential skills at home.Each week they have a different Skills Challenge
that parents/carers can complete with their child. Click here to visit their website

School Calendar

Our School calendar is updated regularly. Please click the link to access it. Click here to see

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone
https://www.skillsbuilder.org/parents-and-carers
https://wormholtparkprimary.co.uk/school-calendar/


Attendance - this week - 96%

Best Attendance this week

1st Seoul

2nd Havana

Best Punctuality this week

1st Havana

2nd Washington

Well done to these classes!

Useful Dates this term
Autumn Term 2024

Tuesday 17th September from 3.15pm School Uniform Recycling

Friday 20th Sept from 12.00pm-
2.00pm

Picnic in the Park - all Parents welcome

Tuesday 22nd October from 3.15pm School Uniform Recycling

Friday 25th October Seoul (Y6) Class Assembly

Friday 22nd November Santiago (Y6) Class Assembly

Term Dates - 2024-2025
Autumn Term 2024

Wednesday 3rd September Children back

Monday 28th October to Friday 1st November Half Term

Friday 20th December from 1.30pm End of Term

Spring Term 2025

Tuesday 7th January 2025 Children back

Monday 17th February to Friday 21st February Half Term

Friday 4th April from 1.30pm End of Term



Summer Term 2025

Tuesday 7th January 2025 Children back

Monday 17th February to Friday 21st February Half Term

Friday 4th April from 1.30pm End of Term


